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	Minutes
	Date MAY 20, 2020
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Annual General Meeting -

Due to the current state of emergency in Ontario as a result of the COVID-19 global pandemic and the Ontario Government’s direction regarding the need for social distancing to reduce the spread of the virus, a decision was made to meet via tele/video conference.

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm.  


	ATTENDANCE


	Shawn Antosiak, Mark Colbran, Glenn Cottam, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Jim Felton, Pat Forbes,  Kelly Lane, Nicole LaChance, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, John Mellor, Ray Meyer, Ron Page, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Mark Stack, Kevin Taylor, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Tim Turner, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh



	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #200520-001
“That the Minutes from April 22 2020 be accepted as presented.” (Colbran/Ewart) 

Motion was Carried


	TREASURER’s REPORT
	· Balance at 30 April 2020 was $480,450.30.  Increase of $4,000 from previous year at this time.
· Under expenses HL and Rep ice there is a surplus on houseleague of $83,000 and overage $16,000 in rep.

· In the current month, there will be a credit of $18000 which was select ice and rep teams ice that had paid.

· Our credit with the city due to overpayment is $48,000.

· Under Playoff Team Championships – current year to date there is a balance that was money owed from Woodstock Minor Hockey due to Provincials.  The cheque had been sent to the wrong address so replacement was just received.

· Variances in referee costs for rep.  Projections were used from last year but there is a big credit- Houseleague had a credit of $15,000.

· Only other item we farm out Quick Enrollment which is our provider for credit cards under the line Registration plus photo expenses.  Cost in 2018 was $37,000 which was with Chase Bank.  We are now with a firm Evelon and cost has reduced to $21,000 for a $18,000 credit.
MOTION #200520-002
“That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Mellor) 

Motion was Carried



	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Linda Lauzon
Honorarium – May
$330.00

Alliance
HL Tournament fee
$353.00
Canada Post
Post office box
$195.49
Pete Bowen
Repayment of $1,000 he paid up front while waiting for the Suncor grant.  Grant has now been received so this will be reimbursed to Pete Bowen.
$1,000.00
MOTION #200520-003
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/Turner) 

Motion was Carried



	Previous meeting follow-up
	House League Equipment Return
· At the previous meeting,Tim Turner volunteered to use his work facility to receive outstanding equipment.  We have only received 7 sets of goalie equipment and one set of locker keys.  Two other people said they were going to drop off, but haven’t yet.
· Email was sent to conveners with instruction regarding equipment drop off.

· Email was sent out this week again as a reminder.

· Some coaches do not want to return keys due to having personal items in the lockers.

· We need to know from coaches what personal items are there.

· There should be 2 keys returned by each coach.
· Arenas are not expected to open until after July 4.

· Tim Turner to send spreadsheet to Kevin Taylor that can be sent to conveners so that coaches know what they are expected to return.


	REP TEAM VICE CHAIR
	Rep Team Vice Chair provided a season summary:

· Season ended abruptly during playoffs.
· Finished with 379-359-100 record
· Both AA and MD were above 500.

· It was a great season.

· It would have been nice to see MD teams compete at Championships.

· Season went well.

· Introduced the ipad and seemed to be successful and information was loaded quickly.


	HOUSE LEAGUE Chair
	House League Vice Chair provided a season summary:  
· Things went well.  
· We had new conveners that did an excellent job.  
· The teams were relatively even across the board except for the usual strong and weak one.
· There were some competitive races for placement.  
· Postive feedback about the Bantam playoff format where they did 3 games series over a week.  

· Disappointing part was it came to an upbrupt end due to COVID-19.

· Discussion re player ranking – Kevin will send out to conveners this week to try to get ratings for players.


	POLICY CHANGES:
	Wayne Scarrow presented the policies that were approved from the 2019/2020 season.  No Constitutional changes.

Three motions to move into policies:

Motion for budget reports that Paul Douglass proposed that was accepted by the board.

Dismissal of using PRIVIT.

Injury and Concussion Protocol with Return to play to be put into policies.
MOTION 200520-004

“That the SHA polices presented be accepted.” (Scarrow/K. Taylor)

Carried



	ELECTIONS
	Chairman thanked the 3 volunteers leaving the board: 

Bryan St. Pierre, Rep Team Equipment Director

Wayne Shipley, Rep Sponsorship Director 

Shawn Antosiak, Rep Team Vice-Chair
Shawn’s leadership as Rep Team Vice-Chair will be missed. 
Wayne has been part of this board since the amalgamation with the City.  He worked with the Sarnia Sting and helped with transition to non profit organizations and modified our constitution to match that.  He did a tremendous amount of work.  

Bryan filled in when we needed someone.  He was also involved as trainer to a rep team which took up a lot of time.  We appreciated his assistance as HL equipment director.  

The list of nominees for the 2020-2021 season election were announced.  Board members must have attended 2 meetings to vote.  There were no outside members voting. These are 2 year positions.  Board is split with ½ board being elected on even years and ½ on odd years.
Secretary casted vote and the following were acclaimed:

Chairman – Paul Walsh
Vice-Chair  Administration– Barb Walsh

Secretary – Kelly Lane

Vice-Chair Rep – Mark Stack

MD Director – Chad Cormier

Midget and Juvenile House League Director – Jason Kelch

PeeWee House League Director – Ray Meyer
Novice House League Director – Pat Forbes

Silver Stick Director – Mark Colbran

Clinic Director – Jim Felton

Director of Registration – Lesley Smith-Taylor

Photography Director – John Mellor

Board will be voting on any position to be appointed.

Positions available for election will be done by email and name identified at the next meeting.  Votes to be sent via email to Ted Pendle and Wayne Scarrow:

A/AA Director – appointment for 1 year:  Matt Madere and Harold Chadwick

Nominations cannot come from the floor, but can be voted on at the next meeting.
Vacancies:

House League Equipment Director
Sponsorship Director
Vacant positions to be posted on the SHA website and Facebook page.



	BUDGET
	Paul Walsh and Ted Pendle met to create budget that was based on the assumption of a normal hockey season.  If it gets shortened, we would re-address the budget and make adjustments accordingly.
Due to COVID-19, the normal budget meeting did not occur but Paul thanked Barb Wash, Mark Stack and Kevin Taylor for their contributions.
We used comparatives to last year.  With uncertainty we eliminated late registration fee.

General registration dropped $75 due to surplus. We will use $175,000 of this to reduce registration.

Instructional stayed the same.

Midget/Juvenile registration dropped by $100.

Rep team last year totaled $1560 with adjustments we dropped to $1555.

Income and expenses were compared to last year’s numbers.

Arenas are closed until July 3.  Silverstick is up in the air due to border being closed.  Regional tournaments may be affected.

SS International is contemplating whether to put all of SS on hold for the upcoming season. Canadian  representative wants to postpone and US representative wants to proceed.

Our sanction for Alliance was put on hold right now.

OHF is contemplating opening registration but without payment.  They want feedback from Associations on this position.  They have asked us to complete a questionnaire by Friday. OHF doesn’t want Associations in position of having to return money. 

Recommendation from Alliance is to proceed with planning and be prepared to make changes.

MOTION 200520-005

“That the 2020/2021 budget be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/Douglass)
Carried


	REGISTRATION
	Normally we open registration on June 1.  There are some Associations that opened in April.  They have been directed to reimburse people that registered.

We need to respond to OHF regarding our position on registration regarding opening ,but not taking any funds.

Discussion:

· this would allow an early look as to how COVID will effect numbers if we open registration without funds. Could be an administrative burden later to collect funds.

· Mass amount of unemployment could affect registration numbers so we need to know these numbers up front.

· Registrar and Treasurer will bear the brunt as last year at end of July, we chased down 60 rep players that hadn’t paid.  For HL we had to chase down 200 players.  
· We need to know for ordering jerseys.
· A Google survey is being completed by other Associations.  If there is a season will you be registering – what division.  That would give us an idea of potential numbers.
· Instructional and Midget usually at end of summer and early September.

· For Registering participants and collecting money later, we need to keep HCR open.  If there is a glitch we could get double registrants. 
· We could hold off until we hear from the City, and then open registration.
· Some Associations will have a short registration period.
· Too primitive to open registration with too many uncertainties.
· We could hold off our decision until next meeting and wait direction from Hockety Canada, OHF, Alliance.
· We will proceed with ordering sweaters and equipment in June and use next year if we have no season this year.
· Can the bank offer a solution – a post dated e transfer or having a meeting to discuss creative solutions. 
· A survey would give us an idea on numbers.  Survey could be on the website and we email the link. We would need to advise registration rates.
· Families could be concerned about health risk to their child.
· Have survey ready for next meeting to discuss.  It will be sent out prior to the next meeting to review.
· We have a lot of fixed cost so we cannot commit to registration being reduced if there is a shortened season.
MOTION 200520-006
“That SHA is not in favour of opening registration and collecting payment at a later date and we will send out a survey to our previous participants to see if they are interested in returning if there is a season in 2020/21.” (L. Smith-Taylor/Pendle)

Carried 

 


	NEW BUSINESS
	FUTURE MEETINGS:
17 June via conference



	adjournment


	MOTION #200520-007
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle/Scarrow)
Carried


THE NEXT MEETING: Next meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 17 via teleconference.
Paul Walsh                   






Kelly Lane
Chair                    


             



Secretary
